
Are You Ready for NextGen?

Do you have a
PACER account?

Obtain your own 
individual account

(click)
No

Yes

Do you 
know your PACER 

username and 
password?

Forgot 
Password

(click)

Forgot 
Username

(click)

No

Do you have an 
upgraded PACER 

account?

Yes

Log in to Manage My Account 
and check your ‘Account Type.’ It 

should indicate you have an 
Upgraded PACER Account

(click) 

Not
Sure

Do you 
know your current 
ECF username and 

password?

No
Contact the Court at

nextgen@mssd.uscourts.gov

Yes

Yes

On or after June 28, 2021, you 
will need to link your PACER 

account with your ECF account.
(click)

NOTE: This link will not be live 
until June 28, 2021

In order to file in the Southern District of Mississippi after 6/28/2021, each attorney will need their

own individual PACER account. However, for billing purposes your firm will have the ability to 

create a PACER Administrative Account (PAA).  For more information on registering for such an 

account, please visit the PACER NextGen page at pacer.uscourts.gov/file-case/get-ready-nextgen-
cmecf and scroll down to "Changes to PACER Administrative Accounts".

Have a Shared Account?

Visit the PACER NextGen 
CM/ECF FAQ Page

(click)

Got More Questions?

https://pacer.uscourts.gov/register-account
https://pacer.psc.uscourts.gov/pscof/forgotPassword.jsf?csoLogin=true
https://pacer.psc.uscourts.gov/pscof/forgotUserName.jsf?csoLogin=true
https://pacer.uscourts.gov/my-account-billing/manage-my-account-login
mailto:nextgen@mssd.uscourts.gov
https://ecf.mssd.uscourts.gov/cgi-bin/linkMyAcct.pl
https://pacer.uscourts.gov/file-case/get-ready-nextgen-cmecf
https://pacer.uscourts.gov/help/faqs/nextgen-cm-ecf
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